DMICE



ADMINISTRATIVE UPDATES:

- Latest <u>Leadership Essentials</u>
- Latest SOM Update: Here
- An upgraded Brand Portal is available. The Brand Portal is an online platform that provides creative resources- such as flyers, bochures and more. Info here

Action Items

- Information Privacy and Security Essentials 2024 training is now available in <u>Compass</u> and due May 31.
- OHSU's annual performance review for UA staff (including research staff) launched last month. Please complete a <u>self-evaluation</u> by May 31 and schedule a GROW Conversation with your manager.
- Faculty Senate Election ballots are due by 5pm on Wednesday, May 15. Please use the following ballots to vote:

OHSU Faculty Senate/GEAHM Ballot
SoM Faculty Council/Membership Committee

RESEARCH UPDATES:

- Upcoming Research Town Hall: Monday, May 20: Megan Furnari and Sydney Ey on wellness, will take place at the usual 1pm time. Join through WebEx.
- NIH is changing so many things that they have a new website that will be regularly updated <u>here.</u>
- NIH Funding Opportunities: Here
- OHSU Research Funding Alert
- Latest Research <u>Update</u>
- Latest Knight News: <u>Here</u>

EVENTS, WEBINARS AND MORE

<u>Developing Diverse and Inclusive Leaders within Academic Medicine Series</u> Tuesday, May 21, 10 a.m. | Friday, May 24, 9 a.m.

Virtual webinar In this AAMC series, expert faculty will discuss the importance of cultivating leaders to foster and support inclusive excellence in academic medicine and will present multiple strategies to nurture leaders at various stages of their careers.

Assessment Academy - AI as an Asset for Assessment

Wednesday, June 5, 12-1 p.m., register in Compass.

This workshop will delve into the fundamentals of generative AI technologies and their transformative potential in educational assessment. Participants will explore practical applications of AI in developing clear learning objectives, crafting precise test questions, constructing comprehensive rubrics, and more. Whether you're faculty, curriculum designers, or educational administrators, join us to discover ways AI can assist you in developing a well-designed and aligned course.

The School of Medicine is seeking a new <u>director for the Education Scholars</u> <u>Program</u>, a nine-month, certificate-type professional development program for health professions educators who wish to build an academic career upon the scholarship of teaching and discovery in medical education. This 0.2 FTE position. See the posting for more details and requirements.

<u>The Brand Portal</u> is an online platform that provides creative resources – such as flyers, brochures and more – as templates available for members to use at any time. The user experience has been upgraded, with templates that are easy to edit and can be customized with text and images.

Members can access the upgraded Brand Portal with their OHSU usernames and passwords at: ohsu.edu/brand. We encourage staff who create materials to attend one of the two upcoming trainings:

- Wednesday, June 5, 10-11 a.m.
- Wednesday, June 5, 2-3 p.m.

Registration is available via Compass.

FACULTY DEVELOPMENT AND STAFF TRAININGS

Curriculum Vitae and Educator's Portfolio Drop-in Working Sessions

May 28. Attendees can join anytime during the 3-hour slot. Samples from various career stages will be available. Register

P&T Mentorship Program

Sign up now for mentor match in May.

Interested mentees and mentors are encouraged to sign up for this program to provide a P&T mentor to faculty at the Assistant Professor level. Mentors will work with faculty actively preparing their promotion and tenure application by offering guidance on the CV, educator's portfolio and personal statement.

<u>The Spring Career and Workplace Enhancement Center</u> offers classes all year. These courses provide employees with professional development resources for succeeding, advancing, and making a difference at OHSU. Current course listing can be found <u>here</u>.

<u>Education Scholars Program</u>, Application deadline May 15. <u>Apply Here</u>. The next cohort of the Education Scholars Program will run from September 17, 2024 to June 10, 2025.

<u>Educator Success Grants</u> Applications are due Thursday, May 30. More information may be found <u>here</u>. Grants are available for education training and skills enhancement! Faculty (all) and staff (engaged in the Education mission) are eligible for up to \$3,000. These Grants may be put toward participating in a training or institute that enhances skills related to either the educator role, or to career and leadership development of educators.

SUPPORT SERVICES & RESOURCES

Support Services if you experience discrimination, harassment, sexual misconduct or retaliation.

- <u>Problem-solving at OHSU</u> includes information and contacts for many of the programs listed below.
 - *Confidential Advocacy Program CAPSupport@ohsu.edu or 833-495-2277 *CONFIDENTIAL
 - *Ombuds 503-494-5397 or ombuds@ohsu.edu *CONFIDENTIAL

Reporting Resources if you experience discrimination, harassment, sexual misconduct or retaliation.

- Office of Civil Rights Investigations and Compliance 503-494-5148 or ocic@ohsu.edu
- Integrity Hotline 503-494-8849 or integrity@ohsu.edu
- Sexual Misconduct titleix@ohsu.edu or 503-494-5148 press #6

Resources for Health and Wellness

- OHSU Well-Being
- Employee Assistance Program
- Resident and Faculty Wellness Program
- Student Health and Wellness
- Keeping you safe at OHSU (OHSU Now Post)
- Employee Resource Groups
- Student Interest Groups
- Student Support 503-494-7878 or studentaffairs@ohsu.edu

DMICE UPDATES AND KUDOS

Bill Hersh delivered the Keynote Talk at the Michigan State University College of Osteopathic Medicine

Research Day in April. The talk was entitled, Artificial Intelligence:

Implications for Clinical Practice, Research, and Education.

You may view the talk on YouTube using the link below:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hZ8YL7B1PD8

Slides may be found here:

https://dmice.ohsu.edu/hersh/msu-24-ai.pdf



Lauren Ludwig has been part of the Edu Staff for 14 years and recently accepted a new position at OHSU. She is now working in admissions and recruiting in the Physician's Assistance Program. We are incredibly excited about this new chapter in her life, but she will be greatly missed. Thank you, Lauren, for everything you have contributed to the program over these past 14 years!

The OHSU Graduate Studies Awards Committee has recognized two DMICE students for their outstanding achievements!

Matt Hammer's thesis, "Evaluation of Tools for Functional Inference in the Pediatric Gut Microbiome", was selected for the Outstanding Master's Thesis award.

Dr. Annessa Kernberg was selected to receive the Exemplary Contributions to The Graduate Program - Outstanding Clinical Student award. Both awards will be announced at the Graduate Studies commencement ceremony on June 2, 2024.

Additionally, Dr. Bill Hersh, DMICE faculty and our former Chair, was invited be the faculty speaker at commencement and hooding this year.

Congratulations to Matt, Annessa and Bill!

EPC UPDATES AND KUDOS

The EPC has three projects with recent or upcoming publications to share:

"Technical Brief Measuring Primary Healthcare Spending" will be co-published on May 17th on the Effective Health Care Program website (https://effectivehealthcare.ahrq.gov/products/primary-healthcare-spending/protocol) and in JAMA Health Forum titled "Measuring Primary Care Spending in U.S. States: A synthesis of State Methods" (https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jama-health-forum).

"Long COVID Modes of Care" has been published in the Effective Health Care Program website (https://effectivehealthcare.ahrq.gov/products/long-covid-models-care/tech-brief) and will have a companion manuscript e-published on May 21st in Annals of Internal Medicine, titled "Long COVID Definitions and Models of Care: A Scoping Review" (https://www.acpjournals.org/journal/aim).

Our EPC contributed to the AHRQ's Making Health System Safer IV, a report that addresses patient safety practices and advancing a framework for patient safety transformation. (https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/books/NBK597670/)

Cindy Davis- O'Reilly welcomed her 2nd grandbaby, Elizabeth Rose born March 11th, pictured on the left below. Congratulations Cindy!

Chandler Atchison welcomed Clara Victorea, their second daughter, on April 11th at OHSU (center picture). Everyone was happy and healthy until they had the unfortunate experience of getting COVID-19 for the first time when they arrived home from the hospital. They are all back to being healthy and thriving, and Parker is loving being a big sister, as you can see in the picture below.





